
South Bruce OPP
2020 Year End Report - Brockton



Agenda

 Crime Statistics Review
 Traffic Statistics Review
 Calls for Service
 Detachment Updates



Violent Crime Statistics 



Property Crime Statistics



Drug Crime Statistics



Clearance Rates



Traffic Statistics

Motor Vehicle
Collisions

2019 2020 % Change

Fatal 3 1 -66%

Personal Injury 13 10 -23%

Property Damage 229 181 -21%

Total 245 192 -21%



Traffic Statistics

• Impaired Driving charges – 14

• Racing Charge (50 km over the speed limit) – 9
150 km/hour in an 80 – 2
146 km/hour in an 80- 2
145 km/hour in an 80 
Youngest person charged was 17 years old



Traffic Statistics

• In June we partnered with the OPP Highway Safety Division and the 
Ministry of Transportation to conduct a Commercial Motor Vehicle 
blitz. They achieved the following results:
 8 Level One Inspections
 9 Level Two Inspections
 14 Provincial Offences laid
 5 Commercial Motor Vehicles taken out of service 



Calls for Service 

• Total Calls for Service – 1,861 (2,338)

• Total hours – 8,573 (10,799)

• Traffic Stops (SB) – 3,091 (4,065) 



Top Ten Calls for Service

1. Motor Vehicle Collisions - 192 (245)
2. Suspicious Person - 161 (129)
3. Theft Under $5000 – 96 (87)
4. Domestic Disturbance – 89 (102)
5. False Alarms – 88 (115)
6. Mental Health Act – 86 (89)
7. Property Related – 69 (88)
8. 911 Misdials – 59 (192)
9. Mischiefs – 59 (64)
10. Keep the Peace – 57 (62)



Detachment Updates

• Early in the New Year of 2020 we experienced the success of the 
Human Trafficking Community Awareness Sessions. Brockton’s was 
held at the Walkerton Water Centre and was well attended. Overall 
approximately 300 community members across South Bruce 
benefitted from these sessions and we continue to receive positive 
feedback and requests for further presentations. 

• The second year of the Community Safety and Policing grant for 
Human Trafficking and Sexual Violence was focused on Youth. We 
continue to work with the Catholic District School Board and the 
Bluewater District School Board in the hopes of having a session 
included in their curriculum. 



Detachment Updates

• In March 2020, COVID 19 changed everyone’s world and policing was 
no different. Our officers are fully equipped with Personal Protective 
Equipment and we have implemented procedures both in and outside 
of our workplaces to ensure the safety of our officers and the public. 

• Our detachments are open to the public by appointment and anyone 
can reach an officer by using the phone outside the front door. We 
continue to administer Criminal Record Checks for essential workers 
and volunteers. 

• We have worked closely with the Municipality of Brockton ECG 
attending their meetings and keeping up to date. 



Detachment Updates

• Our officers have responded to 65 COVID 19 related calls for service 
since March in the Municipality of Brockton. These calls usually entail 
people looking for advice on the restrictions or reporting people for 
not abiding by the regulations. 

• Our approach to the enforcement of the Emergency Management 
and Civil Protection Act was very measured and our officers 
conducted a lot of education on the restrictions. We found most 
people were compliant and we did not lay any charges under the Act. 

• The court was shut down until September but has now resumed 
mostly in a virtual fashion. 



Detachment Updates

• The Transfer of Care Protocol was signed between all Grey-Bruce 
Municipal Police Services, the Grey-Bruce OPP and the three Hospital 
groups in Grey-Bruce.  This Protocol ensures a consistent and smooth 
transition of Mental Health patients from police to hospital staff 
improving outcomes for individuals apprehended by police under the 
Mental Health Act. 

• The Community Safety and Well Being plan (CSWBP) has been 
completed. We are excited to be involved in the creation and 
implementation of the strategies to address the top risk factors 
identified in Grey-Bruce. We are very hopeful that together we will be 
able to address those risks and mitigate the underlying social issues 
that contribute to Crime. 



Detachment Updates

• We are extremely excited to announce our partnership with the 
Canadian Mental Health Association (CMHA) to create the Mobile 
Mental Health and Addictions Response Team that started on 
November 2nd. 

• The clinicians are provided an office in our Walkerton detachment 
and respond to Mental Health and Addictions related calls for service 
with our officers. 

• Currently they are working with us three days a week, alternating 
days and evenings. 



Detachment Updates

• We have welcomed one new recruit and one experienced officer to 
South Bruce in 2020. The recruit has relocated his family to this area 
and the experienced officer is originally from the South Bruce area. 

• Three new recruits are currently at the Police College and will arrive in 
South Bruce at the end of June. 

• We said good-bye to long time South Bruce Officer, Paul 
RICHARDSON. Paul was promoted to Inspector and is now the 
Detachment Commander in Wellington County. 

• We will be joined by S/Sgt Ryan OLMSTEAD at the beginning of 
February as our new Operations Manager. 



Thank you!
Inspector Krista Miller

Detachment Commander
South Bruce O.P.P.
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